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Minutes of the meeting of the Skerne and Wansford Parish Council held in Wansford Vilage Hall on January 18 2011.
1 Present: Councillors Mark Padgett, Marian Terry, Roger Parkin, Jackie Dobson, Ian Lamble, Bryan Hills.
2 Apologies: Councillors Ann Stoney, Terry Jarvis, ERY councillors Jane Evison and Jonathan Owen. Coun Hills proposed, Coun Dobson seconded, that members accept Coun Jarvis’s reason for absence.
3 Resolve: To confirm minutes of meeting held on November 16 2010 as a true and correct record. Proposed Coun Terry, seconded Coun Dobson.
4 Public session: There were no members of the public present.
5 Declarations of interest: None
6 To dispose of any business remaining from the last meeting and, if necessary, decide on a course of action.
i Skerne bus shelter. Resolved: to reimburse clerk £26 to pay for No Ball Games sign for the bus shelter. Proposed Coun Hills, seconded Coun Terry. Coun Terry said her husband would fix the sign to the shelter. Nothing hasd been heard from Mrs Vint re fundraising.
ii Wansford bus shelter. Coun Lamble had put on coat of paint on the bus shelter and was going to paint it again. He was waiting for Perspex for the window. Resolved: To reimburse chairman for £42.34 expenses incurred to date. Proposed Coun Dobson, seconded Coun Terry.
iii Mill Croft/B1249 dyke. Resolved: That a letter be written to Mr Tom Salter at Mill Croft pointing out the riparian owner’s responsibility to clean out the dyke. Proposed Coun Parkin, seconded Coun Padgett.
iv WASC update. The chairman read a note from ERYC indicating that Wansford had joined the list of 200 for vehicle messaging signs. There was no money available and when there was villages would be prioritised according to casualty figures. Dave England still had the Haven hedge on his agenda, but was busy dealing with urgent traffic issues following the severe weather.
v Parish council vacancy. No interest had been shown.
7  Planning
To consider the following planning application: 

i DC/10/105002/PLF/EASTNN: Change of use to redundant agricultural buildings at Spring Farm, Skerne to form three tourism units and farm produce, storage and sales area. Applicant: Mr Andrew Ulliott. Resolved: To contact the planning department expressing concerns about the access, particularly for large vehicles and also mention the state of the road surface, which could only deteriorate with increased usage, causing problems for residents. Proposed Coun Terry, seconded Coun Padgett.
8  Finance:
i Bank reconciliation. Noted.
ii Barclays Bank statements. Noted.
iii Payments totalling £99 to SLCC and for Working With Your Council course as agreed at the November meeting. Noted
iv To issue payment to chairman for materials for Wansford bus shelter repairs and renewals as agreed at November meeting. Dealt with under item 6 ii.
v To note that final payment for CiLCA course payment will be due before the next meeting. Resolved:  that the clerk can seek payment of that at the appropriate time. Proposed Marian Terry, seconded Jackie Dobson.
vi Resolved:  to repay £13.12 to East Riding Council and note over payment from Flood Fund in respect of A E Smith dyke cleaning bill (£75 plus £13.12 VAT). Proposed Coun Hills, seconded Coun Padgett.
vii VAT repayment of £217.57 (inc the £13.12 above). Noted
viii Town and Parish Council Elections 2011 – breakdown of costs for contested and uncontested elections . The clerk said that, if her calculations were correct, an uncontested election would cost the council about £173 and a contested election would cost about £884.
251
9 Administration: 
i Grant awarding policy 

ii Complaints procedure

iii Freedom of Information policy
Resolved: To adopt the three policies outlined in 9i, 9ii, 9iii and publish them on the website. Proposed Coun Padgett, seconded Coun Parkin.

iv Resolved: to publish budget in a format to comply with local council association guidelines and including election cost figures on the website. Proposed Coun Padgett, seconded Coun Dobson.
v Resolved: to adopt system of internal audit and control and that Coun Dobson and Coun Terry inspect the books on meeting-by-meeting basis. Proposed Coun Hills, seconded Coun Parkin.
10 Training:  
i Update re CiLCA. The clerk showed councillors a pilot newsletter she had compiled.
11 Matters requested by councillors:

i Resolved: To write to East Riding Highways concerning the deteriorating state of all approach roads to the two villages following severe weather conditions, which had exacerbated problems which had arisen in the winter of 2009-2010. The letter to highlight the cost to affected motorists whose cars were being damaged and the danger to life and limb, particularly to motorcyclists.
12 Highways:  None
13 To consider the following correspondence:
i Flood scheme funding. Noted.
ii SMart Wind consultation – Hornsea offshore windfarm. Noted.
iii ERYC: Sport and Play recognition awards – nominations. Noted.
iv ERYC: Overview and Scrutiny Committee workshops. Noted.
v Yorkshire Water – improvement to Nafferton Road, Wansford,  water main. The clerk explained that the scheme was being re-drafted. The main would no longer be re-lined but replaced altogether and this work may not happen in the current financial year.
vi Yorkshire Wildlife Trust: Parish Ponds Partnership. . Noted
vii Pilot Fund to assist town and parish councils in severe weather. Noted
viii ERYC: Chairman’s Awards. Nothing to nominate.
ix Royal British Legion – request to hold Poppy Weekend event in June. . Noted
x ERYC – notice of Housing Survey in February 2011. Noted
14 To note the following correspondence:  ERYC Local Access Forum; ERYC Standards Committee hearings; East Riding News; ERVAS newsletter; ERNLLCA newsletter, Health News; Garden Tree services flyer. All available to view.
15 To receive reports from representatives: No reports.
Coun Parkin paid tribute to a former East Wolds and Coastal ward councillor, Malcolm Jackson, of Nafferton, who had died in December 2010. Coun Parkin mentioned Mr Jackson’s conscientiousness as a ward councillor and noted the work that he had done on behalf of Skerne and Wansford.
Date of next meeting: March 8 2011, to include the annual parish meeting.
The meeting finished at 9pm.
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